
 

 
 
 
 
 

Town of Ayer 
 
 

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for March 20, 2018 
 

 The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for March 20, 2018 was called to order at 7pm. 
 

 The BOS voted (3-0) to appoint three full-time Dispatchers on recommendation of the Police Chief.  
The BOS voted (3-0) to appoint two per-diem Dispatchers.  The BOS voted (3-0) to adjust the 
compensation for the position of Police Lt. by reclassifying the position of Police Lt. to a Grade 15, 
Step 9 effective immediately. 

 

 The BOS voted (3-0) to approve a Reserve Fund Transfer in the amount of $7,500 for 
Unemployment Expenses on recommendation of the Benefits and Payroll Manager. 

 

 The BOS voted (3-0) to award the RFP for the sale of the Historic Fire Station to Mr. Calvin Moore 
in the amount of $50,000 as recommended by the RFP Screening Committee.   

 

 The BOS voted (3-0) on recommendation of the DPW Superintendent to grant four different sewer 
abatement requests.  The BOS voted (3-0) to amend Section 7B of the Water Rules and Regulations 
as recommended by the DPW Superintendent.  The BOS voted (3-0) to amend Section 10 of the 
Water Rules and Regulations as recommended by the DPW Superintendent.  The BOS received an 
update and discussed the Grove Pond Well No. 8 PFAS Contamination issue with the DPW 
Superintendent.   

 

 The BOS received an Administrative Update and FY 2019 Budget Update from the Town 
Administrator.  The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the FY 2019 Capital Plan/Budget as recommended 
by the Capital Planning Committee.  The BOS received an updated on the status of the Town 
Government Reorganization from the Town Administrator.  The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the 
reclassification of the position of Assistant to the Town Administrator to the position of Assistant 
Town Manager at a Grade 14, Step 2 effective July 1, 2018 on recommendation of the Town 
Administrator.  The BOS received an update from the Town Administrator regarding the status of 
various issue(s) pertaining to retail recreational marijuana.   
 

 The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the meeting minutes of February 13, 2018 and the meeting minutes 
of February 20, 2018. 

 

 The BOS voted (3-0) to enter into Executive Session and to adjourn for the evening at the 
conclusion of the Executive Session Agenda. 

 

 The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, March 27, 2018 at 7pm at the 
Ayer Town Hall 

 
*(Note:  The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the  

BOS nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 


